MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 23RD JANUARY IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Gary Davies, Christian Pateman and Ifan Jones Evans

Also present were Cllr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed to be a true record and proposed by Cllr Peter White, seconded by Cllr Gary Davies.

Matters Arising;
Vacant Seat. Two members of the community had come forward showing an interest in becoming a community councillor, Mrs Helen Thomas, Troedyrhiw and Miss Lorraine Sanders, Ysgubor Hen. As there is only one vacancy it was decided to ask both to write a short CV and their reasons for wanting to fill the vacancy, and forward them to the clerk. Once these have been received the clerk will email the information to the councillors and await their comments and final decision. The successful applicant will be invited to the next community council meeting.
Public Toilet Land at Pontrhydygroes. The clerk informed the councillors that he had received a telephone call from the estates department offering to give the piece of land where the public toilets were to the community council. Some of the councillors were happy to do this while others expressed concerns as to what use it would be and who is responsible for the retaining wall. After a lengthy discussion it was put to the vote. To take on the parking area, 3councillors, against 4councilolors. The clerk will inform the estates department.

Notice board. The new noticeboard for Ysbyty Ystwyth has still not been put up, it was decided that a few members would meet on Sunday 29th to put up the notice board, weather permitting.

CCTV. There is still some fly tipping going on in the layby on the river road near to the Pontrhydygroes. As it was decided not to erect CCTV cameras on the site the councillors agreed that some form of deterrent is needed. It was proposed to put up some No Fly Tipping signs around the area to see if this would help.
Caravan at Ty Capel Ysbyty Ystwyth. The caravan at Ty Capel Ysbyty Ystwyth has been replaced now and someone has been living in it. The clerk was asked to contact the planning department of Ceredigion County Council once again to inform them of this as the planning consent was for a site office.
Community Garden Perimeter Fence. The community garden next to the village hall is the responsibility of the community council and a section of the perimeter fence has perished and needs replacing. The clerk was asked to approach local businesses to see if they would like to tender for the work. Tenders need to be back before the next meeting on the 20th February 2017.

2017-18 Precept. A letter was received from the Finance Department of Ceredigion County Council asking how much of a Precept is required for 2017-18. After a brief discussion and also looking at expenditure costs from previous years it was decided to apply for £2000.00 once again.
2016-17 Internal Audit. It was picked up in last year’s external audit that Ysbyty Ystwyth community council had not provided an engagement letter to the internal auditor. The new external auditor Grant Thornton, requires a copy of this letter and a copy of the minutes where the internal auditor was appointed.  The clerk will ask Mrs Emma Coates if she would be able to carry out an internal audit for us. Cllr Gwyneth Davies also knew of someone who does internal audits for community councils and would ask if they would be interested.
PCSO John Evans Report. PCSO Evans had three things to report at this meeting

1. There had not been any recent reports about motorcycles using the mines above Pantglas.

2. PCSO Evans reported that there had been a break in at Hendre Quarry on the 21st December

3. There had also been a break in at a farm in the Swyddffynnon area where a number of items had been taken including a Honda quad bike and trailer.

Correspondence. 
Donations. Donation letters were received from the following organisations.

Welsh Hearts, Tenovus Cancer Care and the British Heart Foundation.

Any other Business. Cllr Gary Davies bought it to the attention of the community council that a number of dog owners in Ysbyty Ystwyth are allowing their dogs to foul the pavements and the area around the War Memorial and not collecting the dog foul. This has been getting worse over the last few weeks and is ask if the community council can do something to deter this. There are no dog bins in the community and the dog warden does not come around often enough. It was suggested that the community council put up some signs in the area and also do a letter drop in the area asking dog walkers to pick up their dog foul. It was suggested the letter drop could be done on the same day as the notice board was being put in place. The clerk will draw up a letter.

There was no other business. The next meeting will be on Monday 20th of February.

